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General Electric -2= October 9, 1958

This presentation parallels one made the same day to Westinghouse-
Bettis Laboratory in Pittsburgh. The main difference being that Westing-
house wasg given a letter proposing a purchase contract for a specific
STRETCH system, whereas G. E, was given only the system description.

Dr. Kolsky gave a description of the organiz&tion of the STRETCH
computer, some of its operations, and performance characteristics.

Mzr. Sheehan discussed the marketing situation, explaining why
IBM was not in a position to quote firm sale prices nor rental prices at
this time.

The general tenor of the meeting was rather chaotic and there was
congiderable frustration expressed over the fact that Westinghouse was
getting an offer while G, E. was not. They seemed to understand the rea-
sons for the present action, but this still did not make it palatable.

Their reaction to the technical aspects of the computer system
was hard to determine under the circumstances but it seemed favorable.

A few days later Dr. Kolsky received a friendly call from
Mr. Kerber asking many detailed questions concerning computer per-
formance and operation codes. He was also interested in the details of
the reactor problems tried on the STRET@ timing simulator, etc. Most
of these questions were deferred until such time as we could have a per-
sonal discussion with the few KAPL mathmaticians concerned.
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